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BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President: Virginia Stanley
Vice President:  Mike Baronian 
Secretary:
Director/Operations: Buddy McRell 
Director: Ralph Eaton         
Director: Steve Grainger     

President’s Message:
As the 2022 season approaches, I would like to welcome everyone back to Woodbrook. Water turn on will remain 4/15 providing the ground has thawed.  

I’d like to repeat the messages in the fall newsletter...Woodbrook is built on volunteers. Please consider volunteering. And please familiarize yourself with our bylaws, declarations, and rules. Woodbrook belongs to all of us.
I’m asking you to give some attention to the attached letter.
I hope you had a healthy winter, and I look forward to being together soon.
Virginia Stanley, President
Opening Information:
Our official opening date is Friday, April 15th. As usual, the future winter conditions will determine when the water will be turned on; however, opening day will remain April 15th.
Electrical Update:

See attached letter
Lot Inspections:
Salisbury Management Co. will begin lot inspections per Woodbrooks bylaws/declarations in early June. It is the responsibility of owners to ensure their lots are clean and safe.
Meetings: 

The annual Informational Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, May 29, 2022 @ 9 am at the Lodge and the Annual Meeting  (voting of budget and officers) will be Sunday, August 21, 2022 @ 9 am at the Lodge. 
During the open season, the BOD will continue to meet once a month on the second Sunday, 9 am at the Lodge. Dates and any changes will be posted on the message boards.
THIS IS AN OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION OF THESE SCHEDULED MEETINGS.
Septic System Reminders:
Although we are hopeful the electrical upgrade will assist with our pumps, please remain mindful of what you are disposing in the sewer system.  Handi-wipes, baby wipes, personal wipes, paper towels, sanitary products, etc., ARE NOT TO BE FLUSHED AS THEY CAN CLOG THE SYSTEM (even if they say flushable).  Only toilet paper made for septic systems should be used.  

DRB Notes

The DRB will start taking applications the week of April 23, 2022 with the first review starting on Saturday, April 30, 2022.  nyone with a permit from last year who did not complete their project, please contact Brad Trueax to renew. Also, anyone who completed his/her project last year and has not had a final inspection, needs to contact DRB to let us know so we can do a final inspection and close the project out. 
 
[image: image2.png]


Condominium Fees      

The enclosed invoice is due April 1, 2022, and payable no later than April 30, 2022. Amount due is $650.00.  To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2022.

Payment instructions are included with the invoice.
Entertainment Committee
It’s going to be a busy and entertaining summer!  We have added a few new events this year.  On Memorial Day weekend, we will host a Spring Fire Crawl. It’s a great way to meet new neighbors and start the year off right.  We’re also adding karaoke for the kids, a poker run for the adults, and another teen dance as last year’s dance was so successful.   

We will return to a full Family Day with hot dogs and hamburgers. The Ice Cream Social will also return this year. We have decided to forego the chicken dinner on Labor Day as the cost of catering made any meal offering too expensive.   

Please remember to look at the boards and Facebook for details and updates.  

All in all, Theresa and I think you’ll enjoy the time at camp this year, more than ever.
Theresa Isabelle and Fran Kelly
Sunshine Fund    
The purpose of the Sunshine Fund is to support owners who have lost an immediate family member.  A contribution of $25.00 is made to a charity designated by the family or to the family itself.  Unfortunately, this winter season we lost a few members of the Woodbrook family:
· Velna Marsden, owner
· Sue Connors, Father
· Mike Rivers, owner
Our deepest sympathies go out to family members and friends.
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Gatekeeper    
If you need remotes or codes for the gate  please notify the Virginia Stanley at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com. The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  
Tarmac Usage

The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking. All owners who park or leave an item (as defined in the tarmac policy) on the tarmac must submit proof of ownership to the BOD and must be legal owner of record of Woodbrook. Please refer to the tarmac policy.
Owner’s List

Fred Ciliberto updates our Owner’s list.  Please advise Fred of any changes, to enable him to keep all information current.  His email address is f-jciliberto@msn.com
Webmaster 

Janet Moore is our webmaster.  Please contact her at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com For your convenience, Janet will maintain and post the Real Estate Listings.  Please contact her if you would like your property listed.  A $10.00 fee for posting your property is required to cover the cost of ink.  The check should be made out to Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club and mailed to our Woodbrookaddress.  
